MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​​May 5, 2022 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Director Steve Spayde at 1800 hours.  There were 49 Legion Riders present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist presented a prayer.

The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Director Steve Spayde- present
Assistant Director - vacant
Secretary Debbie Alderson – present

Treasurer Bob Wendell – present

Sgt-At-Arms Cecil Goodin – present

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – present
Assistant Sgt-At-Arms – Christine Goodin - present
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – present
Webmaster - Nancy Bates - present
Safety Office – Dave Neighbors - present
The Director introduced new members:

Jerry (Ken) Gulledge
Terry & Julie Nichols
May birthdays were recognized:

Peggy Strong, Cheryl Thompson and June Wilkerson

Secretary’s Report

Debbie Alderson, Secretary, reported the minutes for the April 2022 meeting had been sent electronically to the members. No corrections or additions were made.
MOTION:  Travis Lewis moved the minutes be accepted as presented.  Jim Rosenberg seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a few nays. 
Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Bob Wendell reported that we had a balance of $10,337.41 on April 7, 2022 with income of $332.00, expenses of $987.50 leaving a balance of $9,681.91 on May 5, 2022.

MOTION:  Vince Rose moved the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented subject to audit.  Jim Rosenberg seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a few nays. 
Safety Officer Report – Dave Neighbors
Normal Stop in a Straight Line 
Practicing this exercise will help you stop smoothly, such as for stoplights and stop signs.

Accelerate straight ahead across the parking lot between 15-20 mph (shift to second gear). Begin to slow down and downshift at the first marker. Try to come to a smooth non-skidding stop with your front tire next to the last marker.

Keep head and eyes up.

Keep the motorcycle on a straight course.

Gradually apply both brakes and squeeze the clutch, downshifting to first gear at the same time. Keep the clutch squeezed in.

Do not release the front and back brakes until you come to a complete stop.

When stopped, the left foot should come to the ground first.

EXERCISE 1

      Common Problems

1. Rear tire skids.

2. Overshooting marker. 
3. Unstable during stop.

     Basic Corrections

1. Apply less pressure on the rear brake. 
2. Begin slowing and braking sooner, or try slightly more pressure on the brakes.

3. Keep head and eyes up during stop. Delay braking until necessary.

EXERCISE 1

    Quick Stop in a Straight Line

Practicing this exercise will help you stop quickly when something suddenly appears in your path.

Directions:
Approach marker 1, upshifting to second gear. As your front tire passes marker 1, downshift and begin braking. Try to stop before marker 2. Practice this at 10 mph, then 15 mph, then 20 mph. Do not exceed 20 mph.

    Coaching Tips

Keep head and eyes up.

When stopping, apply both brakes and squeeze the clutch, downshifting to first gear. Keep the clutch squeezed in.

Keep handlebars straight. Squeeze front brake – don’t grab.

Do not release brakes until fully stopped.

When stopped, the left foot should touch the ground first.

Exercise 2

      Common Problems

1. Overshooting the final marker.

2. Motorcycle slides sideways, or leans to one side.

3. Engine over-revs when using the front brake.

     Basic Corrections

1. Apply more pressure to brakes; however, avoid locking front brake by squeezing, not grabbing, the lever.

2. Sit straight on seat and do not turn handlebars, look straight ahead. NOTE: If the rear wheel inadvertently locks, keep steering the motorcycle straight.

3. Close the throttle before braking. Squeeze the front brake with all four fingers. Avoid pulling back on the throttle when applying pressure to the front brake.
Safety Officer David reminded everyone to check their tags – they expire June 1.
Safety Officer David announced some upcoming rides: 
MAY 9th Honor flight mission, meet Holts Summit McDonalds 5:30, KSU 6:00

MAY 19TH, DINNER RIDE TBD, MEET AT THE POST 5:30, KSU 6:00

MAY 21ST, CHAPTER SCAVANGER HUNT. JIM ROSENBURG DETAILS

MAY 21ST POST 5 BBQ

MAY 28-30TH, FREEDOM RALLY, BUCKHORN, MO.  FREEDOM OF THE ROAD RIDERS.

JUNE 2ND CHAPTER 5 MEETING

JUNE 3-5TH, TENNESSE LEGACY RIDE

JUNE 5TH CHAPTER 202 CAR/BIKE SHOW @ NOON (raffling off a gun at this event)
JUNE 16TH, CHAPTER DINNER RIDE

JUNE 24-26TH, MISSOURI LEGACY RIDE.

Sgt. at Arms Cecil Goodin
No report
Historian Barbara Turnage

No report
Judge Advocate Richard Derks
No report
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist
Chaplain reminded us that our lives have value.  God paid for our redemption thru Jesus Christ.
Webmaster Nancy Bates
No Report
Committee Reports:

Fallen Riders Scholarship Committee

Don Cryderman reported he and Ross Schanzmeyer attended a meeting at the school for all 2nd year enrollees. Applications are due July 31.  August will be back to school, enrollment will be confirmed and scholarships will be sent to school.  Typically there are 2 scholarships at $500 each awarded.  Applicants do not have to be military affiliated but would be given some consideration.  This is a two year course (Power Sports Class).  Applicants will submit an essay. 
Don Cryderman reported on the Post Family Blood Drive to be held May 26.  Help is still needed loading and unloading.

ALR Bike Night Committee

Chairman Rick Derks reported things are going well.  The proceeds will go to the Fischer House Building Fund. Dates have been set for July 10, August 14 at the Bluffs at Turkey Creek, times 3-6.  September 11 will be the third Bike Night at Barnhouse Harley Davidson on Highway 54 West.  This will be 1-6.  Rick stressed that we need volunteers to support what we are doing here, i.e. Set up, entrance table, 50/50, sell raffle tickets.  Rick reported the committee has a sponsorship list from last year.  The committee is going to contact these sponsors. We need other sponsors and the committee is asking the group to canvass for more sponsors. Dawn Neighbors explained there will be signup sheets for various time frames for each Bike Night.  You do not have to work the entire time.
Old Business  

Rick Derks talked about the two cook crews on the 3rd and 4th rotation for Friday nights.  Will not always be the 3rd and 4th week. The Post has 5 cook crews on a rotating basis. Team leaders are Larry Alderson and Rick Derks.  He has a list, as he knows it, on each team.
Friday Night Cook Crews

Reminder: Please let you Team Captain know if you can work the scheduled night.
DATES: May 20, June 24, July 29, September 2, October 7, November 11, December 23
Team Larry Alderson, 573-694-8446

Cashier: Debbie Alderson, One More?

Gary Kempker

Nancy Bates

Harvey Bates

Cecil Goodin

Ray Fink

Tom 'Kat' Kirchner

Pete Fleischmann

Bill Plate
DATES: May 27, July 1, August 5, September 9, October 14, November 18, December 30
Team Rick Derks, 573-338-1124

Cashier: June Wilkerson, One More?

Travis Lewis

Cecil Goodin

Christine Goodin

Bert Miriello

Bob Wendell
Vince Rost

Steve Spayde 

Bruce Senior

Substitute List

Chuck Lahmeyer (573-636-3628)
Ross Schanzmeyer (573-645-3109)
Jim Brondel (573-338-4861)
Barbara Turnage (573-338-5077)
Angela Thompson (573-690-3022)
Tommy Thompson (573-690-2833)
Others?
Director Steve talked about Buck-A-Bone and the competition between the Post and the Evening Lions Club.  JC Evening Lions Club placed higher than the Post.  Loser has to donate $100 to the Special Learning Center.  Director Steve personally presented the $100 to Ms. Johnson at the SPC.  The losing team also has to supply the winning team a GOOD bottle of bourbon at the next year’s competition.
New Business
Gary Kempker reported the Garden Club of Jefferson City has received permission to place a Blue Star Memorial on the East side of the Capitol at the end of Madison by the Mansion.  Jeanne Swaller, whose husband was a WWII veteran has talked with Gary about this project. The City has agreed to set the monument but funds are needed to purchase the Blue Star monument.  Gary explained the monument can only be placed in concert with garden clubs.  This program was adopted by the National Garden Club in 1945.  A Blue Star Monument costs $1,830.  Discussion was held on donating to this project.
MOTION:  A motion was made by Vince Rost to donate $300 to the Blue Star Memorial.  Rick Derks seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

Sunday, May 1, 40&8 Organization organized a benefit to raise funds for the 40&8 Nurses Scholarship Fund.  It was held at Mod Pizza, where they received $15 of sales that were noted to be for the Nurses’ Scholarship or by showing a flyer.  The group raised $47 that day.  The 40&8 has another fund raiser of the same kind this coming Wednesday, May 11 at the Texas Roadhouse.  This is an all-day event.  Be sure to mention Nursing Training and/or show a flyer.  There will be a table outside the establishment.
Director Steve explained that due to the excitement of the change in leadership due to the promotion and move to Lawrence, KS, by Director David Campbell, the appointing of a nominating committee was overlooked.  The Executive Board but together a list of nominations.  NOTE:  NOMINATIONS CAN BE MADE FROM THE FLOOR BEFORE THE ELECTION AT THE JUNE MEETING.  Nominations are:
Director – Steve Spayde

Assistant Director – David Neighbors and Travis Lewis
Secretary – Debbie Alderson

Treasurer – Bob Wendell and Sherry Faughn

Judge Advocate – Richard Derks

Chaplain – Charlie Lindquist

Historian – Angie Thompson

Sgt. at Arms – Cecil Goodin

Cheryl Thompson encouraged those that might not be riding in the Honor Flight escort to come to the Courtyard by Marriott and watch the veterans as they are announced and escorted off the bus. Please park across the street from the hotel.  Be there around 8:00 pm and the busses will arrive around 9:30 pm.
Travis Lewis announced he has coupons for the MidAmerican Safety Course.  If you are interested, contact Travis.
50/50 raffle

Sgt. at Arms Cecil Gooding had Gary Kempker draw the 50/50 raffle ticket. There was $133/$66 in the raffle and it was won by Jerry Gulledge.
A closing prayer was presented by Chaplain Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1903 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, June 2 at 6:00 pm.  This will be election for the officers for 2022-2023.
Chapter Five Officers

Director . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Steve Spayde

(spayed@gmail.com)
Assistant Director . . . . . . . . 
Vacant

Secretary . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Debbie Alderson 
(dalderson49@gmail.com))
Treasurer . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Bob Wendell              (hdrwend@gmail.com,
Sgt-at-Arms . . . . . . . . . . . .
Cecil Goodin

(cecilgoodin1@gmail.com)
Chaplain . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Charlie Lindquist
(idrawfaces@yahoo.com)

Historian . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Barbara Turnage
(beahappy408@yahoo.com)
Judge Advocate . . . . . . . . .
Rick Derks

(Rick.Derks@gmail.com)
Website addresses that will direct you to our website are:

alrchapter5.com

alrchapter5.org
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster
